

Family Take-Home Sheet Jesus Comes Back to Life Matthew 28

In today's lesson, your child learned that **Jesus Came to Save Sinners!**

Jesus died on the cross for sin and was buried inside of a tomb. A huge rock was rolled in front of Jesus' tomb so no one could see Jesus' body. There were soldiers who stayed in front of Jesus' tomb so no one could take Jesus' body.

On the third day after Jesus died, two women who were friends of Jesus came to visit the tomb. The ground shook and an angel rolled away the huge rock that was in front of Jesus' tomb.

The women were scared because the angel was as bright as lightning and had clothes that were as white as snow!

The Bible tells us what the angel said to the women in Matthew 28:5-6 "But the angel said to the women, "Do not be afraid, for I know that you seek Jesus who was crucified. He is not here, for he has risen, as he said. Come, see the place where he lay." Crucified means that Jesus died on a cross.

The angel told them to look inside the tomb! Jesus was not there because He came back to life! Jesus died on the cross and three days later, He came back to life!

The women ran to tell Jesus' very good friends and followers, the disciples. As they were going, Jesus met them and said hello to them. They fell at Jesus' feet because they had hearts that loved and trusted Him and they were so excited to see Him!

When Jesus rose from the dead, He showed everyone that He was the Savior that God promised from the very beginning! Let's celebrate that Jesus Came to Save Sinners!

Review & Discussion

- 1. After Jesus died on the cross, where did they put His body? (Inside of a tomb)
- 2. Who came to visit the tomb? (Several women who were Jesus' friends)
- 3. What happened when they got there? (There was an earthquake and an angel came down from heaven and rolled back the stone from Jesus' tomb)
- 4. Was Jesus inside of the tomb? (No! Jesus is alive!)
- 5. Who did the women see when they ran to tell the disciples about the empty tomb? (Jesus!)
- 6. What did the women do when they saw Jesus? (They fell at His feet)
- 7. Why did the women do this? (They were so excited to see Jesus because they loved and trusted Him!)
- 8. Was Jesus the promised Savior? (Yes!)

